
The Hamble School
The Hamble School – Achieving Excellence Together

February seems to have disappeared in a flash and as Spring 
approaches, it is always a good opportunity to look forward. 

We are now half way through the school year and 43 days until 
the first real GCSE exam for Year 11. This half term Year 8 and 
9 students will start their Preferences process and some of the 
exciting opportunities (such as World Book Day and university 
trips) will begin again as the COVID-19 restrictions start to ease.

Another big ‘thank you’ to our staff who have given up their 
time over half term (and the weekend before half term) to run 
intervention sessions for Year 11 students. They also provide 
revision sessions every Tuesday and Thursday after school and 
many subjects have twilights planned in the next half term. We 
are very grateful for everything staff do to support students and 
prepare them for their GCSE exams. 
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DATES FOR MARCH 2022
Monday 28 February – Year 11 Mock exams begin

Thursday 3 March – World Book Day

Thursday 3 March – Year 8 Parents’ Evening

Tuesday 8 March – INSED Day  
(students are not required in school)

w/b Monday 7 March – Year 10 Landmark Assessment Week

Thursday 24 March – Year 11 Parents’ Evening

Monday 28 March – School Photographs (TBC)

w/b Monday 28 March – Year 9 Landmark Assessment Week

Friday 8 April – Last day of the Spring Term

We love to feature 
achievements outside of 
school in our newsletter. 
It is really important 
to celebrate success 
and share news with 
the community. Please 
email communication@
thehambleschool.co.uk  
if you would like to share 
any stories.

SHARE YOUR 
STORIES

A reminder that from 28 
February we are using Class 
Charts to notify parents/ 
carers and students of all 
rewards, behaviour incidents 
and detentions. This is in 
addition to the homework, 
remote education and 
attendance features already 
available to parents/ carers 
on Class Charts. We will 
share information with you in 
the Weekly Messages over 
the next month to support 
you accessing information.

CLASS
CHARTS

CLASS CHARTS – DETENTIONS

To view more information about 
a specific detention, click on 
the arrow icon. This will bring 
up a popup that describes 
the detention, including the 
location for the detention, 
the awarding teacher and 
scheduling information.

The ‘Detentions’ tab will display any detention that your child has 
been issued.

If you need help with 
accessing Class Charts 

via the app or web 
version, please email 

homelearning@ 
thehambleschool.co.uk 

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
mailto:communication@thehambleschool.co.uk
mailto:homelearning@thehambleschool.co.uk
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The Hamble School presents

Music
CONCERT 2022

WEDNESDAY 16TH MARCH
Show starts at 6:30pm in the Main Hall

TICKETS 

£3
Available online from ScoPay at 
https://www.scopay.com/hamble

The Hamble School
Achieving Excellence Together

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
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https://www.scopay.com/hamble
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ROTARY CLUB YOUNG 
WRITER COMPETITION
The Hamble School English department were once again delighted to be offered the 
chance to enter students’ writing into this year’s Rotary Club Young Writer competition.  
After a fantastic effort from staff and students, we received over 200 entries for the 
competition! 

Students were asked to write a piece about climate change, and we received many powerful 
and thoughtful pieces of writing from across the year groups. Ms Bridges, who organises the 
competition in collaboration with Chris Nixon from the Southampton Magna Rotary Club, chose 
six finalists to enter into the local heats of the competition. ‘The six finalists have written very 
different pieces,’ reports Ms Bridges, ‘yet each one is creative, powerful and thought provoking.’  
The judge for the local heats, Author and Creative Writing Lecturer Claire Gradidge, agreed, 
praising students for their use of ‘clever’ rhyme schemes, ‘effective’ techniques and ‘intriguing’ 
stories. Each Hamble School finalist receives a Rotary Club certificate and £10 Waterstones 
voucher. We are also very pleased to announce that one entry, by an anonymous Year 8 
student, was selected by Claire for a Highly Commended Award.

We’ve printed a selection of the finalists’ entries here – we hope you enjoy them as much as we 
did, and well done to all of the students who took part this year.
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DIGITAL SAFETY
How to keep your children safe online. 

Credit: @itteachmuggle
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For more information: www.nabhet.co.uk or www.facebook.com/NABHETFund

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
https://www.nabhet.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/NABHETFund
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On Friday 4 February students from Year 9 participated in an exciting Art workshop for a local project 
called ‘Window Wanderland’. The students made some brilliant window displays using tissue paper 
which were then displayed in the windows of the Hamble Sports Complex and White & Guard for the 
Window Wanderland event on the 19 & 20 February. Well done, to all the students who took part.

WINTER WANDERLAND

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
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ROTARY YOUNG  
PHOTOGRAPHER COMPETITION
During December 2021, Miss Petty hosted the ‘Rotary Young Photographer Competition’ 
at The Hamble School. The Young Photographer Competition is a well-established and 
successful competition organised and promoted by Rotary International in Great Britain 
and Ireland.

The remit was to produce one photograph based upon the theme, ‘Colours of Nature’.

Following the judging Ruby N and Amelia M’s photographs have been chosen as prize winners 
for the intermediate and senior categories of the competition.

A big congratulations to both students! Both Amelia and Ruby have won a framed print of their 
photograph and a £30.00 H&M Voucher.

Well done to all other entries who will receive a certificate each.

The judge commented on each of their photographs:
Amelia – Stunning lighting. Good composition and lead lines. Good depth of field. Clever use of 
trees to filter the light and avoid overexposure – whilst just enough dark to give a contrast to the 
sunlit path.

Ruby – Excellent composition. Good use of a low angle. Well chosen focal point giving a good 
depth of field. Good contrast with dark foreground leading to sunset with great use of calm water 
to reflect the light and colours. Well captured movement in the water which adds rather than 
detracts from the scene.

AMELIA M RUBY N

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
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Are you looking for flexible 
work? Could you support 
our Exams Department? 
We would like to appoint some more Exam Invigilators for 
our GCSE Summer series.

The Exams Department is an integral part of school life. Our 
aim is to ensure that all students are treated fairly within the 
examination environment and that the rules and regulations of 
the JCQ and Awarding Bodies are upheld. This is an exciting 
opportunity to assist with the Pre Public (Mock) Examinations and 
GCSE examinations at the school.

Invigilating is a vital role in supporting the Exams Officer to 
run busy exam periods in the school calendar. We are seeking 
individuals who can promote a supportive and calm atmosphere 
so that our students are able to fulfil or exceed their potential 
during the examination period. In addition to Exam Invigilator 
duties, you may also act as a reader or a scribe for students 
who require access arrangements to support them in their 
examinations. Therefore, applicants must be confident in their 
literacy skills.

We would like successful candidates to work during the Pre 
Public exams (February/ March each year) and the GCSE 
Summer Series external examinations (May to June each year). 
Availability during these time periods is essential.

This position is suitable for individuals from all backgrounds with 
a variety of skillsets, regardless of your stage of career. If you are 
looking for a flexible position that requires working only a couple 
of weeks a year then this is the role for you.

For more information, please email our HR Manager, Karen 
Chilcott kchillcott@thehambleschool.co.uk or visit our website: 
www.thehambleschool.co.uk/current-vacancies

Students in Spanish and 
French have been working 
really hard during their 
computer lessons using 
Thisislanguage.com. 
Particular congratulations go 
to Miss Shore’s 11Z/Fr1 for 
reaching 5th place within the 
space of one lesson and to Mr 
Holley’s 10Z/Sp1 for reaching 
37th in the world! 

MFL UPDATE

We have been invited to participate in the 2022 University of Southampton Maths Challenges.

This involves solving 8 problem solving tasks, showing your method/ working out and submitting 
this to the University. This work must be your own and should be done at home, although some 
support and hints to get you started may be given by your teachers.

There are 2 levels of challenge, Junior for Years 7 and 8 and Senior for Years 9 and 10.The 
most successful students in the Challenges will be invited (with their parents/ carers and 
teachers), to attend an evening of mathematical recreation at the University, at which prizes and 
certificates will be awarded. 

If you are interested in entering, please see Mr Wallace (SC11) for a Challenge sheet – he 
will be collecting and submitting entries to the University on Friday 18th March.

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHAMPTON MATHS CHALLENGE

A reminder that any items 
purchased on SCOPAY can 
be collected by students 
from the Main Office (behind 
Reception).

SCOPAY 
Purchasing Items

https://www.thisislanguage.com/
https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/current-vacancies
mailto:kchillcott@thehambleschool.co.uk
https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
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YEAR 11 REVISION 
INTERVENTION
As part of a series of revision booster days, nearly 40 Year 11 students attended a 
focused revision morning for English, Maths and Science on Saturday 12 February.
The students engaged brilliantly with their teachers in small groups, particularly enjoying the 
opportunity to complete Science experiments ahead of their mock exams. It was great to see so 
many students benefitting from these sessions and giving up their Saturday mornings to deepen 
their learning.

Thank you to all the staff who supported these sessions.  

To support the Year 11 mock exams, 
revision breakfast started again just 
before half term.

These provide an early morning space for 
Year 11 students to revise. It has been great 
to see students attending and Mrs Sargent is 
looking forward to welcoming many more into 
D3 during the mock exams after half term.

YEAR 11 REVISION 
BREAKFAST

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
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KS3 ENGLISH UPDATE

Year 8 are moving onto Macbeth and will 
be using the play to investigate, how power 
corrupts. 

In other English news, KS3 Students who 
attend the English afterschool creative writing 
club entered the ‘Young Writers’ competition 
before Christmas.

For this competition they had to twist a tale 
and write from the villain’s perspective using 
only hundred words! All of our students’ 
stories were chosen to be published by the 
‘Young writers’ team and may win bigger 
prizes! 

Well done budding authors!

In KS3 English next term Year 7 students will continue to read ‘My Sister 
Lives on the Mantlepiece’ with a focus on the language and structure the 
writer uses to impact us, as readers.

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/thehambleschool/
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KS4 ENGLISH UPDATE
Year 10 have successfully completed their unit, 
‘Conflict in Society’, where they have been 
studying different types of conflict and how 
these situations impact society across a range 
of texts.
The department is excited to be moving onto 
looking at the theme of ‘Education’ in Spring 2, 
where Year 10 will be looking at how opportunities 
for an education have changed over time and 
the importance of education around the world. 
They will also be revisiting some of the set texts, 
focusing on the way in which writers educate their 
readers with specific ideas and intentions in mind.

Year 11 have been working hard to prepare for 
their first set of English Literature mock exams, as 
well as their second round of English Language 
mocks after half term. The English Department 
have been really impressed with the high level of 
focus and positive attitude from so many students 
ahead of these mock exams.

Keep up the excellent work!
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TOP REWARD POINTS
YEAR 7

Daisy A (7-7)
Kris K (7-7)
Theo P (7-4)
Esme S (7-4)
Megan F (7-9)

YEAR 8
Elizabeth W (8-1)

Monty R (8-2)
Poppy A (8-3)
Austin G (8-3)

Gurman R (8-2)

YEAR 9
Phoebe B (9-3)
Victor K-W (9-3)
Frederick F (9-1)

Lewis K (9-7)
Jasmine E (9-7)

YEAR 10
Lily M (10-6)

Martha M (10-6)
Stacey R (10-8)
Hannah B (10-9)

Orla P (10-6)

YEAR 11
Cody W (11-3)

Charlotte G (11-3)
Charley L (11-2)
Emily C (11-1)
Joey S (11-6)

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved the most reward 
points in February 2022:

We have very well-established links with Southampton University and are grateful for the 
further education and careers opportunities they provide for students. We have not been able 
to participate in the ‘Learn with Us’ programme for some time due to COVID-19 and restrictions 
on visits to the University, but we are pleased that these trips and activities will now be starting 
again.

Students from each year group (7-10) will now be invited to onsite and offsite workshops and 
conferences to introduce the ideas of further education and to guide them on their journey 
through secondary school. They will be looking at subjects such as:

Twenty, Year 9 students, that have not received any behaviour points this half term, were 
treated to a reward morning, which included hot chocolate and cookies during tutor. This was to 
say a huge ‘thank you’ and ‘well done’ from Mrs Barkshire, Mrs Pennington-Chick and  
Mr Webber for their exceptional behaviour and hard work. These students are a credit to the 
school and their families; we are very proud of them:
• Henry H
• Maisie W-S
• Victor K-W
• Josh R
• Kye C
• Wilson S
• Julia K
• Phoebe Ba
• Connor B
• Maisie A

• Magdalena W
• Casey C
• Olivia S
• Isabelle A
• Chloe K-H
• Chloe K
• Nora G
• Christopher Q
• Daisie P
• Joshua P

YEAR 9 REWARD MORNING

• Introduction to Higher Education

• Building my student experience

• Skills for my future

• GCSEs – unlocking my future pathway

Once on the programme, these students will have the opportunity to be involved in whole school 
activities and further competitions/ conferences at the University.

‘Learn with US’ Access Programme
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